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THE CENTER OF IT ALL

Support your local merchants.

AGENDA
REGULAR SESSION
MAYOR AND COUNCIL
473 S MAIN STREET, SUITE 106
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 2, 2014 at 6:30 P.M.

Note: Council member(s) may attend Council Sessions either in person or by telephone, video, or intenet conferencing.

A

6.

Call to Order
Roll Call
Pledge of Allegiance

Consent Agenda - Al those items listed below may be enacted upon by one motion and approved as consent agenda items. Any
item may be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered as a separate item if a member of Council requests.

a) Approval of the Minutes:
1) Regular Session — March 19, 2014
b) Set Next Meeting, Date and Time:
1) April 9, 2014 at 5:00 p.m. — Work Session - Cancelled
2) April 16, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. — Regular Session
3) April 23, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. — Council Hears Planning & Zoning Matters
4)  April 25, 2014 at 8:00 a.m. - Budget Work Session

Special Announcements and presentations:
o Proclamation Declaring April 1, 2014 as National Service Recognition Day

Call to the Public for ltems not on the Agenda.

Councilor German requested item 7:

7.

Presentation and discussion by Latahna Fulton relative to the upcoming Camp Verde Relay for Life fund
raiser event.

Discussion, consideration, and possible approval of Resolution 2014, 910, a resolution of the Mayor and
Common Council of the Town of Camp Verde, Yavapai County, Arizona approving the “Town of Camp
Verde Parks & Recreation 2014 Rules and Regulations”. Staff Resource: Michael Marshall

Mayor German requested item 9:

9.

10.

11.

Discussion, consideration, and possible direction to staff relative to the possibility of changing the name
“Finnie Flat Road” to “Main Street”, to include possible impacts to residents and businesses. Note:
Council may make motions relative to this item.

Call to the Public for items not on the agenda

Discussion, consideration, and possible direction to staff relative to proposed legislation by the 51¢t State
Legislature during its 2" Regular Session that convened on January 13, 2014. Staff Resource: Russ Martin
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12. Council Informational Reports. These reports are relative to the committee meetings that Council members attend. The
Committees are Camp Verde Schools Education Foundation; Chamber of Commerce, Intergovemmental Association, NACOG Regional
Council, Verde Valley Transportation Planning Organization, Yavapai County Water Advisory Committee, and shopping locally. In addition,
individual members may provide brief summaries of current events. The Council will have no discussion or take action on any of these
items, except that they may request that the item be placed on a future agenda.

13. Manager/Staff Report Individual members of the Staff may provide brief summaries of current events and activities. These
summaries are strictly for informing the Council and public of such events and activities. The Council will have no discussion,
consideration, or take action on any such item, except that an individual Council member may request that the item be placed on a future
agenda.

14. Adjournment

Posted by: / -Zﬂw Date/Time: B 27y //z'/( a.m

Note: Pursuantto A.R.S. §38-431.03.A.2 and A.3, the Council may vole o go info Executive Session for purposes of consultation for legal advice with the Town
Attorney on any matfer listed on the Agenda, or discussion of records exempt by law from public inspection associated with an agenda item.

The Town of Camp Verde Council Chambers s accessible to the handicapped. Those with special accessibility or accommodation needs, such as large typeface print,
may request these at the Office of the Town Clerk.




MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION
MAYOR AND COUNCIL
473 S MAIN STREET, SUITE 106
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 19, 2014 at 6:30 P.M.

Minutes are a summary of the discussion. They are not verbatim.
Public input Is placed after Council discussion to facilitate future research.

Call to Order
Mayor German called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Roll Call
Mayor Charles German, Vice Mayor Jackie Baker and Councilors Carol German, Bruce George, Jessie Jones,
Brad Gordon, and Robin Whatley were present.

Also Present
Town Manager Russ Martin, Marshall Nancy Gardner, Town Clerk Deborah Barber and Recording Secretary
Marie Moore.

Pledge of Allegiance
Mayor German led the pledge.

Consent Agenda — All those items listed below may be enacted upon by one motion and approved as consent agenda items. Any
item may be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered as a separate item If a member of Council requests.

a) Approval of the Minutes:
1) Joint Special/Work — March 5, 2014
2) Executive Session — March 5, 2014 (recorded)
3) Regular Session — March 5, 2014

b) Set Next Meeting, Date and Time:
1) FRIDAY, March 21, 2014 at 8:30 a.m. — Work Session - CANCELLED
2) March 26, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. - Council Hears Planning & Zoning Matters CANCELLED
3) April 2, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. — Regular Session
4) April 9, 2014 at 5:00 p.m. — Work Session
5) April 16, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. — Regular Session
6) April 23, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. — Council Hears Planning & Zoning Matters

c) Discussion consideration, and possible approval of Wine Festival License for the Spring Heritage
Pecan & Wine Festival from the following: Burning Tree Cellars LLC, Oak Creek Vineyards & Winery,
Page Springs Cellars, Alcantara LLC., Pillsbury Wine Company North, LLC., Arizona Stronghold
Vineyards, Freitas Vineyard, Cellar 433, Javelina Leap Estate Vineyards, Fire Mountain Wines, and
Caduceus Cellars, LLC. Spring Heritage Pecan & Wine Festival will be held at 395 S Main Street on
March 29 and 30, Staff Resource: Debbie Barber

On a motion by Vice Mayor Baker, seconded by George, Council voted unanimously to approve the Consent
Agenda, cancelling the March 26" Council Hears P&Z meeting.

Special Announcements and presentations:
e Proclamation Declaring April 13-19, 2014 as National Library Week
e Proclamation Declaring April as Fair Housing Month
e Proclamation Declaring April at Go Blue for Casa Month

Call to the Public for ltems not on the Agenda.

Nancy Floyd asked for volunteers for the Spring Heritage Wine & Pecan Festival on Saturday and Sunday, March
29-30, 2014. Kathy Hellman, Camp Verde Library Director, is the contact for anyone interested
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Presentation by Bob Oliphant and Ruth Wicks relative to the Yavapai College 10-Year Plan followed by
possible discussion, questions and answers, and possible direction to staff relative to actions that can be
taken to encourage the College to consider and develop their presence in the Verde Valley.

Council agreed that Economic Development Director Steve Ayers should represent Camp Verde on the
committee for further review of Yavapai College presence in the Verde Valley.

Councilor German introduced Bob Oliphant and Ruth Wicks, as well as acknowledged the presence of Harold
Herrington, representative for Camp Verde area with Yavapai College. Councilor Gemman indicated that she is
currently a member of this board, but does not represent the interests of the Town Council, unless they further
instruct her too.

Bob Oliphant and Ruth Wicks presented a 10-Year plan, which is attached and becomes a permanent part of this
record.

Russ Martin clarified that staff is currently looking for direction from Council regarding the placement of a
representative from the Town of Camp Verde for the committee, and based on his current position, Community
Development Director Steve Ayers is wise candidate and willing to participate.

Vice Mayor Baker stated that she has attended two committee meetings in addition to the Intergovernmental
meeting and that she fully supports the idea of moving forward with a new facility in Camp Verde, as well as
having Steve Ayers represent the Town for future sessions.

Councilor German voiced her approval while stating she has spoken with school administration and feels there is
a need for a vibrant community college in the area, providing community members with the opportunity to further
their education that might be restricted from at this time due to lack of finances or transportation.

Councilor Gordon indicated he felt at this time there did not seem to be a fair or equal distribution of funds coming
from Yavapai College to support the district’s needs.

Councilor George stated he supported the idea of moving forward and would like to see the needs of the
community met with classes that were applicable to the area. George also asked to hear from Harold Herrington
from Yavapai College on this topic.

Councilor Whatley described her personal experience and appreciation for her success in her education because
of Yavapai College. Whatley indicated that at this time, students from Cottonwood schools are able to take dual
credit hours to get a head start at their college education with Yavapai College Campus in Clarkdale and supports
making the same opportunities available for Camp Verde residents.

Councilor Jones indicated that she also fully supports moving forward with the opportunity to allow the community
to pursue a higher education and she felt that the Clarkdale campus Iacks in opportunity and limits the community
members because the classes and training offered in Prescott and Chino Valley are not available. This limited her
when she was a college student.

Mayor German recognized how far the Town of Camp Verde has come, and as a retired educator, he believes
that access to higher education is essential for the success of a community. German stated he would like to see
the funds of Yavapai College distributed proportionately.

PUBLIC INPUT
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Harold Herrington, representative from Yavapai College addressed Council, first by clarifying that there is no
competition in this matter as both parties are working toward the same cause. Herrington stated that the numbers
presented to Council did not accurately reflect the amount of funds that are distributed to the Verde Valley
Campus, as 2 years prior to the information presented, $20 million was spent on the Clarkdale campus, which
now is too large because enrollment has dropped. Herrington stated that it is the colleges purpose to put students
in front of teachers and work to have that done on a constant basis. He noted that over 1/3 of student enroliment
has tumed to online classes in the past 3 years; the college has to consider enrcliment levels. Sedona campus
was given as an example, in which the college invested in a facility located in an area that the City of Sedona
owned at the time. That property since has sold to a private individual and the college does not have legal access
to parking or even entry to the facility at this current time. Hemington assured council that the college wanted to
hear from the Town of Camp Verde regarding its needs and asked when Yavapai College ever denied a request
to provide a continuing education to its community members.

Linda Buchanan, resident of Camp Verde and a 1999 graduate of Yavapai College, described her personal
experiences and hardships endured while traveling from Camp Verde to the Clarkdale campus. Buchanan
informed Council that she graduated and has since become an instructor with Yavapai College and had worked
out of the Camp Veerde facility when the College had a site at the abandoned school building. The building was
not in the best condition but it served a purpose. She noted that the travel time to the Prescott Campus is 40
minutes and about the same as fravelling to the Clarkdale Campus. She recognized Yavapai College and its
agreements with other universities that allowed her to pursue her education and begin her career.

Council called for a 10 minute recess at 7:37 p.m. The meeting was reconvened at 7:45 p.m.

Discussion of and possible direction to staff relative to the Town of Camp Verde Personnel Manual. Note:
Council may make motions to accept, deny, or recommend changes to any or all of following Chapters
and/or Chapter Sections in the Personnel Manual: Chapter 1 — General Employment Rights &
Responsibilities; Chapter 2 - Employment Process: Chapter 3 - Compensation; Chapter 4 - Employment
Benefits Chapter 5 - Work Rules; Chapter 6 — Employee Development; Chapter 7 - Safety and Health; and
Chapter 8 — Termination of Employment. Staff Resource: Russ Martin

In answer to Council questions, Martin explained that Council was receiving the same document without previous
Council suggestions because he was not sure that he had a good understanding that there was a consensus on
many of the items. He suggested that we needed to come up with a better process during work sessions so that
everyone was on the same page, noting that the minutes indicated several areas in which there was no clear
agreement. In answer to Council questions about the cost of some of the items that were supposed to come back
to Council before a decision could be made, Martin advised that he could not remember the associated cost, but
would get back to Council before they approved the Manual. Members discussed and appeared to agree to the
need to see a final draft with all the changes outlined in red before they would consider approval. Councilor
Gordon noted several grammatical and typographical errors throughout the document that should be corrected.

Mayor German advised that they would review the document chapter-by-chapter and that members should
address their concemns in each section.

Chapter 1 - Mayor German and Councilors, Jones, Whatley, George, and Gordon agreed to accept Chapter 1.
Vice Mayor Baker and Councilor German opposed.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the proposed changes in Section 1-2-8.3, Use of Public/Town-owned
Vehicles with the addition of “or is an emergency services employee with less than a 30-minute response time
back to the city limits". Councilor German and Vice Mayor Baker were vehemently opposed to the addition, noting
that citizens had come before Council on several occasions opposing this.

Marshal Gardner gave several examples of the need for allowing take-home vehicles for those that live outside
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the Town limits. She explained that the Animal Control Officer (ACO) lives in Rimrock and takes calls after hours.
She has been using her personal vehicle. She said that we would not want to place an injured animal in the
CVMO vehicles or your personal vehicle. She said that staff does not make much money, but they care about the
community and they care about providing service. She said that the agony was unnecessarily prolonged for the
citizen and the animal. She noted that the ACO no longer answers her phone when off duty.

Gardner explained that recently, there was a fatal accident at I-17 and SR 260 and that an officer had to pass by
the accident to get to the Marshal's Office to get his vehicle. She said that it was her goal to protect and serve the
citizens and that without take-home vehicles, the public will suffer from the lack of a quick response to their
needs. She also explained that she does vehicle inspections and that when an officer has 24-hour control of their
vehicle, they can then be held accountable for the wrappers left inside and for the condition of the car. In answer
to questions, she advised that they have 20 officers on staff right now and that typically 2 to 3 officers are on duty
at one time. She also advised that they do not have sufficient storage room to house the vehicles. She advised
that an officer is considered on duty when he or she leaves in their patrol car from home.

Sgt. Steven Butler advised that he is a 20-year veteran who gives 150%, lives in Cottonwood, and was the officer
that had to pass by the fatal accident in his personal vehicle. He had an 18-minute drive to work and it took him
10 minutes to get his unmarked patrol unit ready before he could to tend to the family members at the fatal
accident. He also responded to a ‘man down’ scene near the casino in his personal vehicle. He was never told
when he took the job that he would be required to live in Camp Verde. He said that he had read the Town policy
before he came fo work for the Town. He said that he had worked for the City of Cottonwood and the Yavapai-
Apache Nation Police and that take-home vehicles never was an issue with two prior administrations and that it
was never an issue. Council members corrected this statement, noting that it has always been an issue in Camp
Verde and the take-home vehicle policy is clearly stated. Butler disagreed and thanked Council for their time.

Council questions as to whether a peace officer is on duty 24 hours and permitted by law to stop and render aid in
their personal vehicles when necessary were unanswered.

Mayor German advised that this would come back to Council for a public hearing and that this is the way the
political process works.

Councilor Jones said that we had several meetings and asked if this matter could be delayed because we had
spent a lot of time on this one issue and everyone was upset. Jones suggested that they either say ‘yes’ or ‘no’ to
the entire document instead of going through each chapter. Council members agreed that they were ready to
move forward.

Mayor German said that they would be presented with a final document with all the changes and they could
address matters at that time. Baker said that we had done this several times and Council should already have a
final document in front of them at this meeting that had all the changes that were previously discussed. She said
that this should be the final step in giving the Manager direction to come back with the final document. She asked
Martin if this was the process.

Martin responded that ironically, this is what he was speaking to at the start, wherein, there was no clear direction
from a majority of Council. He said that it made it difficult to manage with all these differing opinions. Baker
responded that this is exactly what we are doing.

Public Input

Cheri Wischmeyer said that CYMO has never been allowed take-home vehicles if they lived outside the Town
limits, noting a primary reason is the increased liability exposure to the Town. She said that the officers who live in
Prescott and Prescott Valley would use a lot of gas, increase maintenance, and put many unnecessary miles on
the new vehicles resulting in the need for vehicle replacement at a much quicker rate. She was very upset that
this matter was being discussed in the Personnel Manual after the public had made it very clear that this was



unacceptable. She said had it been clear on the agenda that this was being considered again, that more people
would have been at the meeting. Councilor Jones noted that people have access to the agendas at the Library
and on the Town website. Wischmeyer said that this was a very big deal to the public and that Council should not
approve it.

There was no other public input.

Mayor German and Councilors, Jones, Whatley, George, and Gordon agreed to accept the change. Vice Mayor
Baker and Councilor German opposed.

Chapter 2 - was approved by all Council members with no objections.

Councilor German reminded Council that they had agreed that the changes to Section 2-3-1.A would apply to
non-department head positions only. The change was “After all intenal recruitment options had been exhausted
through the job posting program,” added to the first paragraph. All Council agreed to add ‘non-department head
positions only'.

Chapter 3 — was approved by all Council members with no objections.

Councilor German noted that Section 3-1-2.B.2.d had Town Marshal/HR Director. Alf Council members agreed
that the Human Resource Director should have its own line.

Mayor German noted that the Manager was supposed to bring back the associated costs with the changes to
Section 3-7-1.B Holiday Pay. Martin said that he would provide this information before the Manual is approved.

Public Input
Debbie Hughes suggested that Section 3-6-1 include that the holiday hours were to be included in the overtime

calculations. Martin explained that this was addressed in Section H.

Marie Moore explained that because an employee only eams 3.39 hours per pay period for holiday pay, there are
many times that vacation has to be used instead of holiday pay or not receive a full paycheck. She asked if
Council could consider starting the year with the 88 holiday hours as opposed to the way it is done now. Martin
recommended leaving it as is.

There was no other public input.
After discussion, Council members agreed to leave vacation hours as an accrual process.

Councilor German noted that Council members had previously agreed that Section 3-7-3 should not be deleted.
All Council members agreed.

Chapter 4 - no consensus was taken. However, Councilor George was opposed to Section 4-10-3.E and Baker,
German, and Jones were opposed to Section 4-12-4.D.

Council discussed Section 4-10-3.E, the addition of “Upon hire an employee may be given years of service credit
only for the purpose of accruing the proper level of leave commensurate with experience” at length. Members
agreed that it should be for Exempt positions only; that it was at the discretion of the Manager; and that
experience brought could not exceed 12 years. Councilor George opposed, as he felt it should be applicable to all
employees.

Public Input
Debbie Hughes advised Council that some people come in with 10 years of experience, but that it could be one or
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two different places. She suggested that Council consider continuous experience.
There was no other public input.

Council also discussed at length Section 4-12-4.D, the addition of “Employees that are retired through the Public
Safety Retirement System and therefore ineligible to participate in the ASRS of PSRS, the Town will match up to
3% for altemate plans.” Discussion included the perception of ‘double dipping’ since the Town was required to
pay 17% into PSRS even though the employee received no additional benefit. Vice Mayor Baker and Council
members, Jones and German opposed this addition.

Public Input

Commander Gimt said that Council should take into consideration that he came back to work because of his
divorce since his former wife gets half of his retirement. He said that he is committed to Camp Verde and he
wants to be assured that Camp Verde is committed to him. He said that he puts his own funds away and he
wants to leave here with something that Camp Verde contributes. He said that he bought into the process and he
wants the Town to buy into the process as well.

Cheri Wischmeyer said that there were alternatives that employees could contribute pre-tax and that would not
require an additional contribution from the Town.

There was no other public input.

Martin said that the issue is the Town contribution, which is an additional 3% cost in order to attract qualified
employees.

Chapter 5 — was approved by Council members with Baker and Councilor German opposing.

Council discussed Section 5-1-1 Normal Work Week Hours at length. Martin explained that it should be up to the
department heads to determine the schedule for their staff, noting that many departments already have differing
schedules. Baker and German felt that it was too broad and that it should be up to Council to set the work hours
as a matter of policy. They were disturbed that some departments are not adequately staffed during normal work
hours. Martin did not understand the problem and explained that many departments, such as the Sewer, CVMO,
Maintenance, and Street Departments required differing schedules due to many different factors. German and
Baker agreed, but felt that other departments should work the same schedules to serve the public.

Public Input

Debbie Hughes felt that Section 5-6-7 dealing with the Hearing Officer process should not be struck. All Council
members agreed that this Section should remain in the Personnel Manual.

There was no other public input.

Chapter 6 — was approved by all Council members with no discussion or objections.

Chapter 7 — was approved by Council members with no change to Section 7-3, Smoking, with Whatley, George,
and Councilor German opposed.

Gordon was opposed to changing Section 7-3 from Smoking to a Tobacco Free Work Place. Mayor German, Vice
Mayor Baker, and Councilors Jones and Gordon in agreement to leaving this section as it is.

Chapter 8 — was approved by all Council members with no discussion or objections.



10.

11.

12.

13.

Nipites J3-19-40104
Hase7

Call to the Public for items not on the agenda.
There was no public input.

Discussion, consideration, and possible direction to staff relative to proposed legislation by the 51+ State
Legislature during its 2" Regular Session that convened on January 13, 2014. Staff Resource: Russ Martin
Council acknowledged the importance of contacting Senator Crandall regarding HURF funds and the impact it will
have directly on the Town of Camp Verde.

Russ Martin informed Council that there is still time to contact Senator Crandall regarding HURF funds, as the
proposed legislation change could have a $40,000.00 impact on the Town of Camp Verde.

Council Informational Reports.
Jones informed Council there would be a Yavapai County Farm Bureau Meet and Greet on March 31, 2014.

George attended the Forum for the Verde River Basin Partnership.

Gordon informed Council that the Verde Valley Land Preservation Unit is gearing up for fundraising and will be
contacting local merchants soon.

Baker attended the Sedona St. Patricks’ Day Parade and indicated there was no representation from Camp
Verde in the parade.

Manager/Staff Report
There was no Manager/Staff report.

Adjournment
On a motion by George, seconded by Whatley, the meeting was adjoumed at 9:52 p.m.

Charles Gemman, Mayor

Marie Moore, Recording Secretary

CERTIFICATION

| hereby certify that the foregoing Minutes are a true and accurate accounting of the actions of the Mayor and
Common Council of the Town of Camp Verde during the Regular Session of the Town Council of Camp Verde,
Arizona, held on March 19, 2014. | further certify that the meeting was duly called and held, and that a quorum
was present.

Dated this day of , 2014,

Deborah Barber, Town Clerk



PROCLAMATION

DESIGNATING APRIL 1, 2014
AS

National Service Recognition Day

WHEREAS, service to others is a hallmark of the American character, and central to how we meet our challenges; and

WHEREAS, the nation’s mayors are increasingly tuming to national service and volunteerism as a cost-effective strategy to
meet city needs; and,

WHEREAS, AmeriCorps and Senior Corps address the most pressing challenges facing our cities and nation, from
educating students for the jobs of the 21st century and supporting veterans and military families to preserving the
environment and helping communities recover from natural disasters; and

WHEREAS, national service expands economic opportunity by creating more sustainable, resilient communities and
providing education, career skills, and leadership abilities for those who serve; and

WHEREAS, national service participants serve in more than 70,000 locations across the country, bolstering the civic,
neighborhood, and faith-based organizations that are so vital to our economic and social well-being; and

WHEREAS, national service participants increase the impact of the organizations they serve with, both through their direct
service and by recruiting and managing millions of additional volunteers; and,

WHEREAS, national service represents a unique public-private partnership that invests in community solutions and
leverages non-federal resources to strengthen community impact and increase the return on taxpayer dollars; and,

WHEREAS, AmeriCorps members and Senior Corps volunteers demonstrate commitment, dedication, and patriotism by
making an intensive commitment to service, a commitment that remains with them in their future endeavors; and

WHEREAS, the Corporation for National and Community Service shares a priority with mayors nationwide to engage
citizens, improve lives, and strengthen communities; and is joining with mayors across the country to support the Mayors Day
of Recognition for National Service on April 1, 2014.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and Common Council of the Town of Camp Verde do hereby proclaim April
1, 2014, as National Service Recognition Day, and encourage residents to recognize the positive impact of national service
in our city, to thank those who serve; and to find ways to give back to their communities.

Passed and approved by a majority vote of the Common Council at the Regular Session of April 2, 2014

Charles German, Mayor Date

Attest:

Deborah Barber, Town Clerk
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{Agenda ltem Submission Form - Section | B Al
Meeting Date: April 2, 2014

[] Consent Agenda Decision Agenda (] Executive Session Requested
1 Presentation Only ~ [_] Action/Presentation [ _]1Special Session

Requesting Department: Public Works — Parks & Recreation Division

Staff Resource/Contact Person: Michael Marshall

Agenda Title (be exact): Discussion and possible approval of Resolution 2014-910, a resolution of the Mayor and
Common Council of the Town of Camp Verde, Arizona, Yavapai County, Arizona approving the “Town of Camp
Verde Parks & Recreation 2014 Rules and Regulations”.

List Attached Documents: Resolution 2014-910, Town of Camp Verde Parks & Recreation 2014 Rules and
Regulations

Estimated Presentation Time: 10 minutes
Estimated Discussion Time: 25 minutes
Reviews Completed by:
Department Head: reviewed by Ron Long [X| Town Attorney Comments: Original version reviewed & signed
by W. Sims — only date and font changes to this version
Finance Review: ] Budgeted [ ] Unbudgeted N/A
Finance Director Comments/Fund;
Fiscal impact:

Budget Code: Amount Remaining:
Comments:

Background Information: The 2014 Rules & Regulations will create specific, enforceable rules & reguiations for all
Town parks, recreation areas and recreation facilities including aquatic.

Recommended Action (Motion): Move to approve Resolution 2014-910 a resolution of the Mayor and Common
Council of the Town of Camp Verde, Yavapai County, Arizona adopting the Town of Camp Verde Parks & Recreation
2014 Rules and Regulations with signature authority for the Mayor.

Instructions to the Clerk:
- Obtain signature from Mayor on original, copy of signed Resolution and rules to Parks & Recreation.
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|Agenda ltem Submission Form - Section Il (Staff Reporf)

Town of Camp Verde
Agenda Item Submission Form - Section Il (Staff Report)
Department: Public Works — Parks & Recreation Division

Staff Resource/Contact Person: Michael Marshall

Contact Information: (928) 554-0828 michael. marshall@campverde.az.gov

Background: Currently a variety of rules and regulations are posted at various Parks & Recreation areas and
facilities. The Town Code addresses various rules for Town property that also apply to Parks & Recreation areas and
facilities such as alcohol prohibitions and pet waste cleanup requirements. Various Park & Recreation areas and
facilities are in need of posted rules and regulations. Town Code Section 13-1-3 states “The Council may adopt rules,
regulations, and fee schedules for use of Town parks, recreation areas, and facilities by resolution." First draft of
rules & regulations was presented to Council February 19, 2014 and returned at their direction for issues with
animals, cooking fire safety and pool floats which have been addressed. The issue of animal regulations will be
addressed by the Marshal's Office during a comprehensive review of the Animal Control Ordinances.

Statement of the Problem or Opportunity: The Town Code authorizes the Council to adopt by resolution the
proposed Camp Verde Parks & Recreation 2014 Rules and Regulations which will allow:

- Adoption of a comprehensive listing of specific rules and regulations applicable to Parks & Recreation.

- Posting of comprehensive rules & regulations where needed at parks, recreation areas and recreation
facilities, including the pool.

- Enforcement of these rules, as required, by Parks & Recreation or the Marshal's Office staff.

Alternatives/Options/Solutions:

1) Do nothing — continue status quo — Currently many posted rules and regulations at parks and
especially the pool are insufficient and require updating.

2) Refer for further study - This is the second round of proposed rules after Council direction from
previous meeting. Areas of concern have been addressed and most of the proposed rules & regulations, especially
with the pool, are national standards, common sense or are rules needed by our maintenance staff to prevent facility
damage.

3) Adopt the proposed rules and regulations — Council has provided direction on proposed rules at
previous meeting and now this will allow creation, adoption, posting and enforcement of many safety, nuisance and
facility protection rules and regulation.

Comparative Analysis:



RESOLUTION 2014-910

A RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND COMMON COUNCIL
OF THE TOWN OF CAMP VERDE, YAVAPAI COUNTY, ARIZONA,
APPROVING THE
“TOWN OF CAMP VERDE PARKS & RECREATION
2014 RULES AND REGULATIONS”

WHEREAS, a variety of rules and regulations are posted at various Parks & Recreation areas and facilities;
and

WHEREAS, it is necessary to protect the safety of Parks & Recreation users and staff, contribute to the
enjoyment of Parks & Recreation users and to protect the physical assets of the Town at various Parks &
Recreation areas and facilities; and

WHEREAS, it is necessary to develop, approve, and post various rules and regulations for Parks &
Recreation areas and facilities to inform the users and to ensure their safety, enjoyment and to protect
the assets for future generations; and

WHEREAS, Section 13-1-3 of the Town Code states “The Council may adopt rules & regulations, and fee
schedules for use of Town parks, recreation areas, and facilities by resolution”.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Common Council of the Town of
Camp Verde that the attached document titled “Camp Verde Parks & Recreation Rules and
Regulations” is PASSED AND ADOPTED BY THE Mayor and Common Council of the Town of
Camp Verde, Yavapai County Arizona on April 2, 2014.

Charles German, Mayor

Attest: Approved as to form:

Deborah Barber, Town Clerk William J. Sims ITI, Town Attorney



Town of Camp Verde Parks & Recreation 2014 Rules and Regulations

The following rules and regulations apply to users of all Town of Camp Verde
parks, recreation areas and recreation facilities.

1) Users must obey all posted rules.

2) Glass containers are not allowed.

3) No wood fueled fires.

4) Charcoal cooking is not allowed in or under any Ramada, Gazebo, building or overhang.

5) Cooking w/ charcoal, propane, liquid petroleum or gel fuel stoves is only allowed on
provided grills, not on the ground or picnic tables.

6) During Stage li fire restrictions or when posted, only cooking devices solely fueled by liquid
petroleum or propane fuels that can be turned on and off are permitted.

7) Motorized private vehicles are only allowed on designated roadways & parking areas, not
on grass areas or on areas otherwise marked to prevent vehicular traffic.

8) Stakes cannot be driven into the ground.

9) Generators are not allowed except for enclosed generators installed on recreational
vehicles.

10) Overnight camping or parking is not allowed.

11) A permit from Parks & Recreation may allow exception to some of these provisions

The following rules and regulations also apply to users of Town of Camp Verde
swimming pools & aquatic facilities.

1) Pool users must follow all pool staff instructions.

2) All persons using the swimming pool must take a shower before entering the pool enclosure.
3) Any person having an infectious or communicable disease is prohibited from using the pool.
4) No head first diving.

4) Spitting, spouting water, blowing the nose or discharging bodily wastes in the pool is strictly
prohibited.

5) Running, boisterous or rough play or excessive noise is forbidden.

6) No food, drink or gum in pool enclosure area.

7) Dogs and other animals are not allowed on the pool premises.

8) All children and non-swimmers must be accompanied by a parent or responsible adult.

9) No diving, backflips or jumping backwards.



Town of Camp Verde Parks & Recreation 2014 Rules and Regulations

10) No long breath holding or breath holding contests
11) No hanging or playing on ladders, lane ropes, lifeguard stands or other pool equipment.
12) Diapered or incontinent persons must wear a swim diaper.

13) Large floating toys are not allowed.

Repeat offenders may be denied use of parks, recreation areas and recreation
facilities.



Debbie Barber

From: licgerman <ljcgerman@msn.com>
Sent: Friday, March 14, 2014 1:59 PM
To: Debbie Barber

Subject: FW: State Park Funding

1. Item for agenda discussion about changing finnie flat road to "main street" including things businesses and
property owners need to know and how it would impact them.

Charlie

Sent from Samsung tablet

-------- Original message ------—-

From Debbie Barber <Debbie.Barber@campverde.az.gov>

Date: 03/11/2014 11:01 AM (GMT-07:00)

To bgordon285@hotmail.com,Bruce George <Bruce.George@campverde.az.gov>,"Carol German
(dcgerman(@q.com)" <dcgerman(@q.com>,Charles German <Charles.German@campverde.az.gov>,Jackie
Baker <Jackie.Baker@campverde.az.gov>,Jessie Jones
<Jessie.Jones@campverde.az.gov>,ljcgerman@msn.com,Robin Whatley <Robin. Whatley@campverde.az.gov>
Subject FW: State Park Funding

From: Charles German

Sent: Monday, March 03, 2014 9:50 AM
To: Debbie Barber

Subject: Fwd: State Park Funding

I'm so far behind.... please notify council of this. We absolutely need to be together in cailing for the restoration of State
Park funding. Respectfully, Charlie

Sent from Samsung tablet



League of Arizona Cities and Towns - Legislative Bulletin Page 1 of 3

League of Arizona

SN~ PN
Cities o Towns

Legislative Bulletin —

Issue 11 - March 21, 2014

Legislative Overview

This week was full of activity as members sought to have their bills passed out of committee before the deadline.
Amidst the business, both the House and Senate independently introduced their respective budgets for
consideration. The Senate passed their suite of nine bills out of the Appropriations Committee on Tuesday and out
of the full Senate on Thursday; the House is scheduled to consider their bills in their Appropriations Committee on
Monday. Without going through the entirety of the House and Senate budgets, the League would like to highlight
that both address Highway User Revenue Fund (HURF) dollars in the same fashion. Both proposed budgets restore
$30 million in HURF funding to cities, towns and counties in fiscal years (FY) 2015 and 2016 and then restore a total
of $60 million in fiscal year 2017. Although we are encouraged that the Legislature is restoring some HURF money,
which is an improvement over the Executive Budget, the proposed increase is only one-quarter of the amount that
has been swept in the past and by not providing any additional money to the State Highway Fund, communities in
rural Arizona that depend on state highways will be adversely impacted. Additionally, legislators cannot "bind the
hands” of future Legislatures, which means that there is no guarantee that the money earmarked in FY 16 and FY 17
will ever reach local governments. For these reasons, the League continues to strongly support HB 2692 (DPS;
operating expenses; appropriation; intent) and all efforts to end the diversion of HURF dollars.

Utility Tax Exemptions

This week, 58 1413 {taxes; manufacturers' electricity sales; exemption) passed out of the House Ways and Means
Committee by a vote of 7-0. Sponsored by Senator Steve Yarbrough (R-Chandler), SB 1413, exempts electricity used
in manufacturing and smelting operations from state transaction privilege taxes and stipulates that if a city or town
wishes to provide a similar exemption it must be provided to all manufacturers and must have the same definitions
as the state. The League signed in neutral to the bill, which was amended to make technical changes.

Graffiti Abatement

HB 2571 (criminal damages; economic costs) passed the Senate Public Safety Committee on Wednesday by a vote of
5-0. Sponsored by Representative Juan Carlos Escamilla (D-San Luis) the bill provides for full restitution for criminal
damages, including reasonable repair costs such as labor, equipment and materials. The measure came out of a
League Resolution and is particularly focused on graffiti abatement costs. It now moves onto Senate Rules.

State Parks Funding

SB 1326 (state parks; donations; fund; transportation) passed the House Government Committee by a unanimous
vote on Thursday. The bill would allow for a voluntary contribution to help fund state parks. The bill's sponsor, Sen.
Don Shooter (R-Yuma) told the committee that the bill will be amended on the floor to change the state agency
receiving the donation from the Department of Transportation to the Department of Revenue. The donation will be
made on a person’s state income tax return. The measure now goes on to the House Rules Committee. The League

http://www.leagueaz.org/bulletin/14/140321/index.cfm?a=print 03/24/2014
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supported the bill as preserving the financial viability of state parks is a League Resolution.

Firearms

Three bills related to firearms passed out of committees this week. HB 2339 (firearms; permit holders; public
places) cleared the Senate Judiciary Committee by a vote of 5-3. As amended on the House floor a week ago, the
bill requires public establishments to use electronic screening devices and security personnel in order to deny access
to such structures for those who are carrying firearms yet possess concealed weapon permits. Public K-12 education,
community colleges and public universities are exempt from the measure. The bill is sponsored by Rep. Brenda
Barton (R-Payson). The bill now goes on to the Senate Rules Committee. The League opposes HB 2339,

HB 2517 (firearms; state preemptiun; penaliies) also passed the Senate Judiciary Committee by a 5-3 vote.
Sponsored by Rep. Steve Smith (R-Maricopa), the bill sets up a variety of penalties for political subdivisions in
violation of the state preemption on firearms, including civil penalties, making mayors and council members
personally liable for their legistative actions and termination of employment. The measure also states that taking an
act on good faith or upon the advice of an attorney are not grounds for a defense. Additionally, HB 2517 grants
standing in court for persons or a membership association aggrieved by such an ordinance, and allows for the
rewarding of attorney fees, and actual damages up to $100,000. This bill also goes on to the Senate Rules
Committee. The League opposes HB2517.

Lastly, 56 1063 {misconduct involving weapons; firearm storage) passed the House Judiciary Committee by a 4-2
vote, Sponsored by Sen. Rick Murphy (R-Peoria) the measure states that a person is not guilty of misconduct
involving weapons if a public establishment is not in "full compliance” with the current requirement to have gun
locker storage for those buildings that deny access for people carrying firearms. SB 1063 will proceed to the House
Rules Committee. The League was neutral on SB 1063, as it does not know of any municipalities that are not in
compliance currently.

Transaction Privilege Taxes

The Senate Finance Committee passed HB 2389 (NOW: transaction privilege tax changes) with a 6-0 vote. The bill,
sponsored by Rep. Debbie Lesko (R-Peoria), makes a number of changes to transaction privilege tax (TPT) statutes
to address the implementation of last year's HB 2111. The most notable provisions include synchronizing municipal
and state licensing renewal processes and electronic filing mandates for businesses with more than one location.
The League recognizes that many of these changes are necessary and are supportive of those provisions, but signed
in officially neutral on the bill due to an outstanding licensing issue.

Other Bills of Note

(All bills being actively monitored by the League can be found here.)

Bill Number - Short Title - Subject(s)
HB 2126: municipal annexation; size;

sception - annexation

HB 2547: major event public safety reimbursement - public safety
HB 26%0: photo radar; calibration; traffic tickets - public safety, transportation
{8 2593: PSPRS; employer liability; death benefits - pension

5B 1158: NOW: fireworks; permissible use - regulations

http://www.leagueaz.org/bulletin/14/140321/index.cfm?a=print

03/24/2014
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Legislative Bulletin is published by the League of Arizona Cities and Towns.
Forward your comments or suggestions to league®azleague.org.

http://www.leagueaz.org/bulletin/14/140321/index.cfm?a=print 03/24/2014
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Issue 10 - March 14, 2014

Legislative Overview

This past week was relatively calm compared to what we expect to face over the next couple of weeks. Next Friday,
March 21, is the deadline established by rule to hear bills in committee, excluding the Appropriations committees.
Committee agendas in both chambers are loaded with bills for consideration and at least one committee is planning
to hold two hearings in order to complete their business.

State Parks Funding

SE 1326 (state parks; denations; fund; transpcrtation) unanimously passed the Senate Third Read this week.
Sponsored by Senator Don Shooter (R-Yuma) the bill allows for a voluntary contribution at the time of vehicle
registration to the newly created Sustainable State Parks and Roads Fund. The amount of the contribution will be
determined by the State Parks Board. The money will go to fund parks' projects and an administration fee of 15%
goes to the Department of Transportation. The League supports the measure, which was transmitted to the House.

Firearms

On March 12, three bills related to firearms saw floor activity, with two passing and one (at least temporarily)
failing.

HB 2339 (firearms; permit holders; public places} passed the House by a vote of 34-22. The measure requires public
establishments, including municipal buildings, to install electronic screening devices and security personnel at each
entrance in order to deny access to such structures for those who possess concealed weapon permits. The bill is
sponsored by Representative Brenda Barton (R-Payson).

HB 2517 (firearms; state preempticn; penalties) passed by the same margin. This bill sets up a variety of penalties
for political subdivisions found to be in violation of the state preemption on firearms regulation. HB 2517 is
sponsored by Rep. Steve Smith (R-Maricopa). Both this measure and HB 2339 were transmitted to the Senate.

SB 1063 (misconduct involving weapons; firearm storage) failed in the Senate by a vote of 14-14. Sponsored by Sen.
Rick Murphy (R-Peoria), the bill states that a person is not guilty of misconduct involving weapons if he or she enters
a public establishment or event that is not "in full compliance” with current state law on storage of weapons at
public establishment access points. However, the bill was successfully moved for reconsideration, which means that
it will come up for another vote in the near future.

http://www.leagueaz.org/bulletin/14/140314/index.cfm?a=print 03/17/2014



League of Arizona Cities and Towns - Legislative Bulletin Page 2 of 2
Other Bills of Note
(All bills being actively monitored by the League can be fourd here.)

Bill Number - Short Title - Subject(s)
HB 2050: ASRS membership; section 218 requirements - pension

HB 2389: NOW: transaction privilege tax changes - finance

Legislative Bulletin is published by the League of Arizona Cities and Towns.
Forward your comments or suggestions to league®azleague.org.

http://www.leagueaz.org/bulletin/14/1403 14/index.cfm?a=print 03/17/2014
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